The NYC Division of Bridges requires additional testing of the Roosevelt Island Bridge on Wednesday, June 22ndand Thursday, June 23rd. As during previous testing periods, the bridge will be closed to all traffic for 15 minute intervals, between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.  Traffic in the queue must dissipate before another 15 minute closure occurs. During this testing NYPD, NYFD and EMS units will be available to Roosevelt Island residents and visitors by dialing 911. 
The NYC Division of Bridges will extend bridge testing of the Roosevelt Island Bridge from Monday June 13ththrough Friday June 17th. As during previous testing periods, the bridge will be closed to all traffic for 15 minute intervals, between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.  Traffic in the queue must dissipate before another 15 minute closure occurs.  We apologize for any inconvenience created by the additional testing schedule.
We apologize for any inconvenience created by the additional testing schedule.
 
Please contact our office should additional information be needed.
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